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Dear parents/carers,  
 
It was wonderful to see so many of you attend our mid-year parents’ evening. I hope those 
of you who did attend found it useful. If for any reason you couldn't make your appointment 
please do get in touch with your child’s class teacher or the office to organise a convenient 
time to speak with them about your child’s progress.  
 
The end of year reports to parents will come out some time in July and there will be an     
opportunity to speak with class teachers about the information in the reports should you 
wish to but there will not be another parents’ evening now this academic year.  
 
We are excited to announce three new initiatives this term!  
 
Leadership Award  
As well as our gold book certificates given out to two children from each class every Friday,  
we are now introducing a new ‘Learning Without Limits Leadership Award’. Any member of 
staff can nominate any child in school to receive one each week for showing leadership 
qualities such as thinking of ideas for improving the school, helping others, demonstrating 
the school values or speaking up for what is right. We are looking forward to giving out our 
first certificates today!  
 
House Points linked to the behaviour tracker  
At the end of each half term children will be awarded house points according to their       
position on the class behaviour tracker.  
Bronze = 25 house points  
Silver = 50 house points  
Gold = 75 hour points  
Superstar = 100 house points  
 
Attendance incentive  
Classes with a combined attendance of at least 96% will receive £5 
each every week to spend however they wish. They can bank the mon-
ey up over a half term/term and have a reward of their choice, buy wet 
playtime games or have a treat of their choice.  
 
As a bonus, classes with 100% attendance each week will receive an additional £5 taking 
the total amount each class can win each week to £10 if everyone attends.  
 
Finally, the temperatures are set to rise this weekend . Here’s just a reminder of our recom-
mendations for hot weather.  
 
* ensure your child has a water bottle in school to stay hydrated 
* send your child to school with sun cream already applied  
* send your child to school in appropriate clothing for the weather and a sun hat if possible 
 
Have a great weekend!  
 
Mrs Fiona Pether  



SAFEGUARDING 



ONLINE SAFETY 



Educational Trips and Visits  

 

Year 3 Trip to Murton Park 
On Tuesday, Poland class visited Murton Park in York. They took part in 
an Anglo Saxon day filled with lots of exciting activities. The children and 
staff were dressed in traditional Anglo Saxon cloaks and were learning 
what it was like to live in an Anglo Saxon village. They completed activities 
such as candle making, calligraphy writing, games and warrior skills.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



BEAT THE STREETS 

On Thursday, we held the Beat the Streets winners award ceremony.  
Dean Field are the winning school with over 182,000 points! We received a £1000 voucher to 
spend on sporting equipment!  
We also celebrated with the community winners Magpies and The Addys.  
 
The three winners: 
1. Deacon - received a brand new bike, certificate and Beat the Street teddy. 
2. Tullulah  
3.   Eleanor  
A huge well done to all pupils, families and staff who got involved!  
 
 



DEANFIELD’S GOT TALENT 
 
On Friday 4th April, Dean Field welcomed in some guest judges, Billy Eilish, Lady Gaga and 
Simon Cowell for Dean Field’s Got Talent! 
 
All participant’s performances were amazing and the efforts and hard work leading up to the 
talent show really showed! Well done to all! 

 
 

And congratulations to our winners. 1st Place Rocco S, 
2nd Place Isaac P, 3rd Place Frankie R 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 



 
 
 
 



 



 

Would you and your family like to participate in our Invictus Inflat-
able fun run to help raise vital funds for our charity? Would you 
be able to raise £150 per person? This would also mean you 
would be able to race for free. This a fun event with many inflata-
ble obstacles to go at. Suitable for children aged 5+  
 

PLEASE USE THINK LINK BELOW TO BOOK A PLACE  
 
https://form.jotform.com/243053813602044 



 

 

Another opportunity to take part in their fantastic course. Run in collabo-
ration with ADHD West Yorkshire. Please follow the links below for book-
ing. This is a fully funded course but really important you can commit to 
the 4 weeks to get the full benefits. Both courses are run in person from 
our community hub within Brighouse town centre. 
June 3rd 6-8pm https://www.eventbrite.com/e/copy-of-adhd-what-i-wish-i
-knew-earlier-tickets- 
 June 4th 10am-12 midday https://www.eventbrite.com/e/copy-of-copy-of
-adhd-what-i-wish-i-knew-earlier-tickets 

How Kooth and Qwell meets the needs of SEND & neurodiver-
gent young people 
Join us on this 30-minute webinar designed for families, exploring 
how Kooth - with its 'out of hours' availability, anonymous digital chat 
support and asynchronous messaging - is well placed to meet the 
specific needs of neurodivergent young people. 
 
connect.kooth.com 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fcopy-of-adhd-what-i-wish-i-knew-earlier-tickets-1232811254649&data=05%7C02%7Cleahstansfield%40deanfieldschool.co.uk%7C033b1777eb2842d1122608dd57e3b858%7Cc7d61fc041fa48d
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fcopy-of-adhd-what-i-wish-i-knew-earlier-tickets-1232811254649&data=05%7C02%7Cleahstansfield%40deanfieldschool.co.uk%7C033b1777eb2842d1122608dd57e3b858%7Cc7d61fc041fa48d
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fcopy-of-copy-of-adhd-what-i-wish-i-knew-earlier-tickets-1232812277709&data=05%7C02%7Cleahstansfield%40deanfieldschool.co.uk%7C033b1777eb2842d1122608dd57e3b858%7Cc7d61fc
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fcopy-of-copy-of-adhd-what-i-wish-i-knew-earlier-tickets-1232812277709&data=05%7C02%7Cleahstansfield%40deanfieldschool.co.uk%7C033b1777eb2842d1122608dd57e3b858%7Cc7d61fc


 

 



Whole School Values  
 
As a school, our vision is ‘Learning without Limits’ and being guided by our school   
values.  

 
 
This half term’s value is  

 
 
 

 



School Lottery 
 
So far we have raised a huge £3000 through the School Lottery. If you would like to 
support our school and help us raise funds  to provide extra resources for the children, 
improve the school environment and organise extracurricular activities such as music, 
art and sport please sign up and be in with a chance of winning the super draw or 
£1000 cash! 
 
Cash prizes are guaranteed weekly for one player locally plus money for school. You 
can also win up to £25,000!  
 
Follow the link to sign up— https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/play. 



Week commencing Monday 28th April 

A few reminders of the Apps we use in school which can also be accessed at home to 
enhance your child's learning. 

EYFS-Nursery and Reception  

https://tentown.co.uk/login-page-class 

Please ask your class teacher for a login  

 

Year 1 and 2  

https://numbots.com/# 

Please ask your class teacher for a log in  

 

 

Year 1 to 6  

 

  https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth/school/student 

Please ask your class teacher for a log in  

 

Year 2 to 6  

https://www.spellingshed.com/en-gb/ 

Please ask your class teacher for a log in  



DIARY DATES 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 

 
REMINDER: If your child has asthma please ensure they 
have an inhaler in school and you have filled out a medical 

DATE EVENT 

Tuesday 29th April Nursery Parents Evening 

Wednesday 30th April Vape Awareness Workshop @Halifax Rugby 

Thursday 8th May Northern Arts Dance Factory Performance 
@Crossley Heath Grammar School 

Monday 12th May KS2 SAT’s Start 



This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to China class who had the  highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to  
Mexico class for coming second. I am seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not       
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Many thanks,  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 97.5% 

China 97.4% 

Australia 95.4% 

Poland 91.7% 

Kenya 98.1% 

Brazil 94.6% 

Ireland 95.5% 

Total 95.7% 

Evolve First Aid System 
 
The new first aid system is now live so 
please check your junk email and up-
date us if you change your email ad-
dress. 
 
Bumped head texts will no longer be 
sent as every incident will be emailed to 
parents and no paper slips will be sent 
home. 
 
School will continue to ring parents if 
we feel further information needs pass-
ing on or in the event of further medical 
treatment needed. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

Accelerated Reader – Reading Achieve-
ments this week 

 

 

 
 
AR Results: 
 
Australia 87% 
Poland: 83% 
Kenya: 65% 
Brazil: 70% 
Ireland: 83% 
 
You could help increase your class per-
centage by doing some extra reading on 
myON! There are thousands of books for 
you to choose from! If you need a re-
minder of your login details, please 
speak to your  teacher. Visit https://
www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start reading! 

AUSTRALIA 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/
https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


Learning without Limits 
 Leadership Award 

This week saw the launch of the Learning without Limits Leadership Award.  

 

The award recognises outstanding leadership, dedication and commitment 
to fostering a culture of ‘Learning Without Limits’  and helping others to do 

their best and believe in themselves. Recipients of the award also show 
great courage, creativity and kindness, making our school a better place.  

 

 

Winners this week: 
 
Levi N. Sarah A,  Jessica S, Lucas W, Asmaria B, Ollie C, Alex H, Sydney A and 
Vihaan P.  

      

      



 GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

Isaac T-M Great progress in RWI and trying really 
hard to listen at group time. 

Reggie Remembering school rules and having a 
great week. 

 
China  
Year 1 

Mia 0’N Outstanding effort in all lessons but an     
especially amazing contribution during   
English. 

Evie E For a superb piece of artwork. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

Jacob S He has really engaged with his learning this 
week and contributed well. 

Lucas He has shown great enthusiasm about our 
topic on the Great Fire of London. 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

Chad H For your outstanding enthusiasm and 
knowledge on our trip to Murton Park 

Jakub Z For your effort and determination in all     
lessons this week. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

Joshua S For a huge amount of progress in his      
writing this last few weeks. 

Melissa M For being more independent in class.  

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

Joshua G For always being a superstar and being 
helpful. 

Charlie G Improved focus and listening skills all week. 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

Anthony-
James H 

For his fantastic efforts in maths this week.  

Lewis S Excellent engagement in all learning. 


